


relation to the committee’s query about the possibility of providing documents with redactions, the 
response argues that the redaction of documents would not be effective in ‘deidentifying the private 
and confidential material’ they contain. Whether this additional information justifies the documents 
being withheld remains a question for the committee. 

In your request for advice you identified concerns you have with the ABC’s further response. These 
include your assessment: 

• that the information sought is broader than private information ordinarily contained in
‘employment records’

• that the request involves a matter of acute public interest, given that it involves
Ms Milligan receiving a substantial benefit

• that providing information in estimates that Ms Milligan breached the ABC’s social media
code is inconsistent with the claim that your questions concern Ms Milligan’s private
employment records and

• that the ABC’s position here is inconsistent with the ABC’s decision to publish details
about breaches of editorial or social media codes by other ABC staff, under which
circumstances concerns about the privacy of ‘employment records’ were not raised.

No doubt you will bring those assessments to the committee in its consideration of the matter. 

Mr Anderson has noted two elements of my advice: that ‘there are sound reasons for agencies 
appearing at estimates to be circumspect about the level of detail they provide in respect of code of 
conduct investigations and findings involving their employees, in order to protect their privacy’, and 
that ‘it is entirely a matter for the committee how to assess the material put before it here’. In many 
ways, these two statements define the committee’s task here.  

As you know, it is not a matter for me to advise on how the committee should balance the competing 
interests involved. It is for the committee to determine whether to accept the PII claim as elaborated 
by the further response or to press for additional information. I expect that all members of the 
committee will bring their judgement and experience to that matter. 

Yours sincerely, 

(Richard Pye) 




